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Look for the Trivia Ques-

Just a few members having fun at a few Club events! 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

Mustang of the Month 

Sam & Vickey Olson 

Don’t forget the fol-

lowing club sponsored 

events this month: 

Emerald Downs 

Fri Night Dinner 

See Calendar 

Busy Month 

Change of location: 

Sept Car Show Meeting at 
Pete and Nancy Freeman’s 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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T he 2015 PCMC car show was a success.  Yes, we 
had some minor issues, but the Car Show Commit-

tee is already working on solutions.  I want to thank all of the club 
members who volunteered to head up committees and our co-chairs 
Missy and Charlene. We could not have put on a successful event 
without the help of our members showing up to set up, register, park, 
set up and sell raffles, count ballots, and pack everything back up for 
the next year.  There are some exciting things in the works for next 
year’s show.  For those interested, the next car show meeting will be 
held at the Freeman’s home on September 8th at 7:00 pm. We will 
be wrapping up this year’s show before we begin to plan for next 
year’s show. 

Club elections are coming! Club elections are coming! As you 
know, the club elects officers and board members each year. Re-
sponsibilities for members are to attend board meetings on the first 
Tuesday of each month, club meetings on the third Tuesday of each 
month, get involved and organize events. If you are interested or 
even if you just want more information, contact any one of our current 
members now serving on the Executive Committee. Those members 
are: 

President-Greg Robbins  Vice-President-Dennis Willert 

Secretary-Charlene Rivera  Treasurer-Nancy Freeman 

Board-Pete Freeman  Board-Rachel Lanigan 

Board-Paul Geise    Board-Chuck Botsford 

Past President- Missy Willert 

   Greg Robbins 

PCMC President 

2015 Board 

Officers 

President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Vice President—Dennis Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Directors  

Chuck Botsford  (360) 751-7073 

Pete Freeman  (253) 531-4624 

Paul Geise (253) 863-1850 

Rachel Lanigan (253) 820-6645 

Past President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Car Show  Co-Chairpersons—Charlene 

Rivera (360) 459-3993 and Missy Willert 

(253) 565-0592 

MCA Regional Representative—Nancy 

Freeman (253) 531-4624 

 

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

 

President’s Message: 

Please help us assist Korum.  

Parking at Korum During Meetings 

Trivia: Ready for Autumn? Here is a color 

question. 

Q—What colors were discontinued on 

1965 models (Mustangs of course)? 
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Mustang of the Month 

Sam & Vickey Olson 

1966 Red Coupe 

1966 Mustang Coupe 

Candy Apple Red, Black Interior 

6 Cylinder auto, power steering, manual brakes 

I bought the car 10 years ago from a guy at 
work. It was in rough shape but it was all there, 
all stock but someone had cut the dash and it 
had a slide in radio. 

I started disassembling the car and found a lot 
of rust so I changed the left and right quarter 
panels, cut the vent cowling apart to repair the 
rust. This was my first attempt to replace a body 

panel. It was a lot 
of work, but I 
learned more 
about how the car 
was assembled 
at Ford. I welded 
in a new repair 

panel for the radio and re-
paired the dash. I recov-
ered the seats and installed 
new carpet, door panels, 
dash pad, and all new 
chrome outside. 

Now to body and paint. That was a long and 
miserable journey. 

I had done some trade work for the paint job 
that didn’t work out so well for me. He got his 
work done, I got jacked around for years...I fi-
nally gave up and went to John Booth at Crea-
tive Concepts. It was a 3 year process but it 
was finally done. 

Thanks to my wife Vickey and my family for put-
ting up with all the time and parts everywhere, 
and my friend and neighbor Charlie for all his 
help. 

New Member Photos 

As we get new members, we want to be able to 
recognize them and welcome them to our club. 
With about 160 members that is not always 
easy. Here is a little help. With some newer 
members. 

Pedro (Peter) & Dominique 
Lopez and family—Spanaway 

 

Aaryn 
Spear—
Graham 

 

 

  Hank and Maggie Deck 

 

 

Wayne and Janadean Hanson  
(1st and 3rd) 

September is a time to relax and enjoy club events. 

Don’t Forget: 

 Emerald Downs on September 13th 

 Friday Night Dinner Out at Main Garden in Puyallup 
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Charity Events 

50/50 Raffle– All year the club provides an opportunity for members to purchase 
tickets for this raffle. Fifty percent of the proceeds go to a member with the win-

ner drawn at the Holiday Potluck. You don’t have to be present to win.  

 

Fifty percent goes to one of the charities we support.  

 

Missy has set her goal this year at $600 so we will be hearing from her a lot.  Be ready to 

give at any PCMC event. We are  up to $243! (only $357 to go) We can do it! 

 

This fund raiser is fun and the more we collect, the more goes to our charity. Fun and a good 

Santa’s Castle is another of the charities that 

our club works to support. Their mission, 

“Proudly providing a Merry Christmas to military 

families since 1994!” 

In 2014: 

 2244 children from 1024 families served 

 Approximately $175,000 in toys, books, 

games, bikes, and stocking stuffers 

 Operated entirely by volunteers 

 

Santa’s Castle “serves children of Army, Air-

force, Navy, Marine, Coast Guard and Reserve 

families (E-4 and below) experiencing financial 

difficulty.” 

Pierce County Mus-

tang Club is 

proud to support this 

important cause. 

Charity Highlights:     Santa’s Castle 

Scott joined Pierce County Mustang Club in 
January 2014. He had come to our show and 
enjoyed it so much, he joined Pierce County 
Mustang Club.  

We didn't see much of Scott but he did come to 
a few of our events and he love to share great 
stories and his Mustang with us. 

 
"Tazz" was always excited for the Pierce Coun-
ty Mustang Club car show; this year even 
though he was in the hospital he was texting 
Missy to make sure she saved him one of our 

great goody bags.  

He always kept me updated with the pictures of 
what he had done with the Mustang. He also 
wanted to make sure that the picture on the 
website was the newest pose of his car. He was 
very proud of his Screaming Yellow Mustang. 
 

Tazz will be missed by 
many in our Mustang 
community. 

Our hearts and thoughts 

In Memory of Scott “Tazz” Guibault 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Emergency Food Network Repacking Project 
 

Saturday, October 24th 

8:45am – Noon 

 

Emergency Food Network Warehouse 

3318 – 92
nd

 Street South 

Lakewood 

 

“Be alert to give service.  

What counts a great deal in life, is what we do for others.”           

                                                                       Anonymous 

 

Must be 18 years of age. 

Able to stand in one place for 3 hours. 

Layered clothing is suggested as we will be working in an unheat-
ed warehouse and comfortable shoes. 

Please contact Nancy Freeman 

By October 15
th
 

253-531-4624   cezar6321@msn.com 

  ________________  ________________ ________________ ________________ 

 

  ________________ ________________ ________________ ________________ 

 

  ________________ ________________ ________________ ________________ 

 

  ________________ ________________ ________________ 

mailto:cezar6321@msn.com
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General Meeting Minutes-August 18, 2015 

Call to Order - Gref Robbins 

Welcome Visitors, Guests, and Members 

Membership Report - .Nancy Freeman  

Welcome new members, PCMC has 109 member-
ships. Congratulations to Lori and Howard on their 
engagement.  Scott "Tazz" G. passed away, his me-
morial will be Saturday August 29th at Clark Creek 
Park in Puyallup at 11 am, and this is a potluck 
event.  
 
Approval of May’s General Meeting Minutes as 

They Appeared in the “Pony News” 

1st Rich Eberly, 2nd Hank Deck, Membership Ac-
cepted and Approved.  

 

Treasurer’s Report - Nancy Freeman  

 
Club     Revenue - Membership Dues, General Raf-
fle, Rainier Game Tickets, Name Tags, Car          
Show 
            Expenses - Non-Profit License, Membership 
Supplies, Postage, Printing, Bounce House, Flowers 
for Mark, Rainier Game Tickets, Name Tags, Car 
Show 
 
Car Show      Revenue -  Pre-Reg, DOE, Sponsor-
ship, Vendor Space, T-Shirts, Raffles, 50/50, Petty 
Cash 
                      Expenses - Raffle Prizes, 50/50 Chari-
ty's Portion, Truck Rental & Gas, Club Participation, 
Volunteer Refreshment, Sponsor Plaque, Petty 
Cash, Miscellaneous 

 
1st Paul Geise, 2nd Vickey Olsen  Membership Ac-
cepted and Approved   

 
Old Business 

Car Show - Missy Willert and Charlene Rivera  

Thank you to all the members who helped with the 
car show - from planning, donating, sponsorships, 
and at the show. Without you and your help Pierce 
County Mustang Club would not be the mustang 
club that it is. We did have some issues, but we 
overcame all of them to have a great outcome of a 
car show. For a full report of the car show, please 
see the write up in the newsletter. 

New Business & Upcoming Events 

Friday Night Dinner Red Robin South Hill Mall 7 

PM 

Club Family Picnic - Charlene Rivera - Sunday, 
August 23rd from 11am to 4pm at Frontier Park in 
Graham off of Meridian. Bring a tropical dish to 
share. Wear your favorite Hawaiian shirt. There will 
be slow drags, blind driver obstacle course, and a 
bounce house for the kids. 

 
Glassblowing Event - Missy Willert - October 17th 
from 11 to 1PM at Centralia Glassworks. RSVP no 
later than October 10th. No host lunch to follow. 
Cost is $37.50, for two hour private lesson making 
two large blown items or three smaller items. 

 
October Harvest Cruise - Heidi Geise - The date is 
October 10th. 

 
September Guest Speaker - Heidi Geise - The 
American Car Museum has a display of muscle 
cars. Scot Keller from the American Car Museum is 
coming in September to talk about the muscle car. 

 
Rainier's Baseball Game - Heidi Geise - Meeting at 
Griot’s at 5:15pm to 5:30pm, leaving to drive over to 
Cheney Stadium leaving Griot's at 5:45pm. If you 
cannot meet at Griot's, we will see you at the stadi-
um. 

Ponies at Emerald Downs - Charlene Rivera - 
September 13th, having breakfast at the Hanger Inn 
off Meridian at 9:45am. we will leave there at noon 
to cruise over to Emerald Downs. Cost is $7 or $5 
with your Emerald Downs Awards Card or military 
personnel with current ID receive free admission. 
Children 17 and under are free. There are food ven-
dors available. You may bring a small personal cool-
er. You can bet on the ponies or just cheer them on. 
We are collecting color books and crayons for caring 
for kids. If you cannot bring them to Emerald Downs 
you can bring them to September’s general meeting. 

 
EFN - Nancy Freeman - Our next 
EFN is October 24th, we have a 
morning shift.  We need 15 
members to help, please see 
Nancy to sign up.  

Mustang of the month 

Trivia 

Q-How many years 

were there no con-

vertible Mustangs and 

what year(s)? 

A—10 (1973—1982) 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 

person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are paya-

ble in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

CLUB  

Ball Cap $15.00 

Car Pennant $7.50 

Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 

Parade window clings  $20.00 

Name Tag  $7.66 each 

     (stick or magnetic) 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 for each cap or pennant 

to cover cost of  mailing. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES – September 
ALICE CLINE     1992 

PETE & NANCY FREEMAN     1998 

MARK & LINDA ARSENAULT     2006 

MATT & KASSANDRA SPARKMON     2009 

HARLEY & KAREN EDWARDS     2011 

PAUL & LAVONNE YOUNGEDYK     2012 

MIKE & LYNDA RASMUSSEN     2012 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF August 30, 2015 

110 Member #s — 161 Members  

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Tina Austin—Spanaway 

2003 GT Blue Convertible 

 

Pedro & Dominique Lopez—Spanaway 

2015 GT 5.0 Yellow/Black Coupe & 2013 GT 5.0 Grey Coupe 

 

Aaryn Spear—Graham 

Among Our Own: In Our Thoughts: 

Dennis Willert-enough of these surgeries 

To the family and friends of Scott “Tazz” Guibault for your loss. 

Congratulations to members Howard Junge and Lori Brees Eakland 

on their recent engagement. 

Our thoughts are with Ray Fletcher, president of Sun Country Mus-

tang  Club, as he recovers from a serious motorcycle accident and 

pneumonia. 

A social group whose purpose is to promote a better understanding and 

stronger fellowship in the preservation and maintenance of all Mustang and 

other Ford Motor products. 

Mission Statement 
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  
 
 Member:  
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmceditor@gmail.com 
 
Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

 

For Sale 
Here are more deals for you. 

 Foose Chrome Wheels 245 x 18 for 

$300.00. Good condition 

 Toyo Tires 245-40-18 for $500.00. All 4 like 

new. 

 

Contact: Dennis Willert at (253) 565-0592 

August Events (and 1 July) 

Friday Night Dinner  South Hill Red Robin Aug. 21st 
Out of order but it fit this way! 

Another successful dinner for the club. We had 
about 25 members and family and friends show 
up to eat at Red Robin.  

No major events other than an unexpected 
birthday? Birthday Sunday?  

We had new members join us and old/veteran 
members. We had sons and moms. All-in-all, 
good food and good company. 

 

 

 

See you next month at Main 
Garden in Puyallup. 

Send payment to:  
Pierce County Mustang 

Club  
P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
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Cruise to Paradise    August 1st 

Absolutely gorgeous day and drive. Bill and 
Pete planned a great trip. 
We had lots of stops for 
photo ops and enough 
bathroom breaks to make 
it very comfortable.  

We traveled up the moun-
tain from the north side starting from Bonney 
Lake, entering the  park near Sunrise, and trav-
eling around the mountain. Several stops were 
made along the way to view the magnificence 
of Mt. Rainier, stretch our legs, and regroup. 

I found it interesting to watch people as we 
drove up and parked. I was hop-

ing the mountain 
wouldn’t get jeal-
ous and blow, as 
often the atten-
tion moved from 
the peak to the band of ponies. 

One young couple stopped in 
the junction area where we 
pulled over. The young man 
said to me, “Is this some kind 
of Mustang group or some-
thing.” I smiled and tried not to sound too sar-
castic as I replied, “How did you guess?” He 
said he thought so but that we had all stopped 
and were “playing bingo.” I explained the raffle 
process. 

We picnicked at one of the 
rest stops and then contin-
ued around the mountain to a 
cute little place, Copper 
Creek,  where we had pie, 

ice cream, milk shakes, din-
ner, a wide variety, but as 
usual —ate! 

  

Even the dogs were drooling 

  Hooked on Driving   July 31st 

VROOOOM—VROOOOM-Plop! What is that? 

The sound of my husband dreaming about his 
track day and falling out of bed when he leaned 
into the last turn!!! 

What a day! We had 7 cars running and 12 peo-
ple there to support and drive. Lots 
of really nice cars, including our own 
club cars.  

Each driver had the chance to take 
several runs around the track. Three 
of our drivers were in the B Group. 

They got to go out on their 
own. Three of our drivers 
were A group meaning that 
they had a coach each lap 
and one AS some coaching 
but went out solo. 

The temp on the track was 
rumored to 
be 104 de-
grees. I 

don’t know about that but 
where I was standing to take 
pictures it was certainly warm. (my nail polish 
started to melt!) 

Regardless or maybe in spite of the heat, it 
seemed that all had a great 
time. We had a couple of sav-
iors that came out and brought 
popsicles and ice cream sand-
wiches. Thank you! Thank 

you!  (see 
photobucket) 

More Events 
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PCMC Car Show      August 9th 
It was the best of the car 
shows and it was the worst 
of the car shows.  

The best of the car show: 

 We had perfect weath-
er, not too hot, not too 
cold.  

 Setting up went nice 
and smooth.  

 Our sponsorship was over-the-top with great 
sponsors.  

 We had awesome vendors.  

 We had a few cars less, at 165, but we still 
had 

a full 
lot.  

 Registration and pre-registration went off 
without a hitch; the new computers were 
working great.  

 We had great raffles, 
including a Washing-
ton State Ferry load-
ed with Mustangs.  

 We had awesome 
volunteers ready to help with anything and 
everything, and they did - some even found 
their own jobs-Jay helping at the registration 

forms table and Vickey, 

Howard and Lori check-
ing the grounds for litter 
after the show.  

 We had great music 
and funny joke telling 
MC's.  

 We had a great spread for the volunteers to 
nibble on.  

 50-50 sales were 
over the top at $550.  

 We also collected  16 
backpacks (ext. value 
$480) and $90 for more 

 Parking went off without having to move too 
many cars or too many complaints-at least I 
hope so.  

 Lots of great pictures – check out Pho-
tobucket to see them all!  (see cover page 
for instructions) 

 We 
had a 
great 
turnout 
of 
charter 
mem-
bers 
and 
lifetime members to pick 
the founders award; sev-
en members showed, WOW! 

(Continued on next page) 

At our car show on August 

9, 2015, our members, par-

ticipants, and show visitors contributed to a 

50/50 raffle. One lucky person walked away 

with 50% of what was collected. The other 50% 

went to one of our charities, St. Francis House 

in Puyallup. 

On Friday, August 14th, a group 

representing the club went to St. 

Francis House and delivered a 

check for $250 to this organi-

zation.  

Thank you to all who contrib-

   Our Money to a Good Cause 
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Now for the worst: 

 The building opened late. 

 The coffee vendor didn’t show, so we had a 
few grumpy people in need of a 2nd cup of 
coffee and in dire need of a bathroom. 

 Our food vendor was an hour and a half late
-lots of tummies grumbling. 

 Our computer system didn’t recognize the 
ballot counting, wo we had to get another 
computer from someone’s home and count 
ballots on one computer. 

 Person to pick the fallen hero award was a 
no-show, but the veterans and current 
members of the military stepped up very 
well to help fill the job. 

Even with all of these problems, we still man-
aged to be on time to finish the show! 

A huge thank you to 
everyone who volun-
teered, was volunteered, who donated items, 
who sponsored a class, and helped plan the 
show—PCMC would not be the club it is with-
out you. 

Charlene Rivera 
and Missy Willert 

 

 

 

PCMC Car Show (Continued) 

Ponies at the Rainiers    Aug 28th 

We made it through the pregame, game and 
post game fireworks with only a little rain. We 
did rush through the raffles when it started to 
come down about the 4th/5th innings but other 
than that it was a great night. Very comfortable 
weather and fun event. 

We started at Griot’s where we met some of the 
club and cruised on into the lot at Cheney. It 
has to have been the world’s shortest cruise 
taking maybe 5, maybe 10 minutes. We got our-
selves parked and then found our seats. 

We got hot dogs, chips, and water with our tick-
ets and most splurged for 
a little something more by 
the time the evening was 
over. 

A few foul balls came our 

general direction but Pete only 
had to ready his glove not ac-
tually use it. We saw homeruns, double plays, 
and lots of happy faces. Don’t ask me the score, 
I never knew it when I was playing or coaching. 
We either won or we didn’t. Last night we won. 

Big THANKS to Griot’s for 
providing some amazing 
raffle packages. Also, 
thank you to Haley 
Harshaw from 
the Rainiers 

for 
help-
ing 
set 
up the evening. 

So, did you 

see the cool 

Mustangs?  
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PCMC Club Picnic   Aug 23 

Joanie and Char-
lene —big round of 
applause for a job 
well orchestrated. A 
big congrats to all 
of the other mem-
bers who came, 
helped set up and 

take down, helped run events, and for all of the 
great food. What a spread! 

It is always amazing to me, the number of sal-
ads, sides, and desserts that can be brought to 
a picnic with little or no duplication. Of course 
that means that I have to try a little of everything 
and might I say it was all delicious, both times I 
went through the line. 

The kids had a great time 
in the bouncy house. It 
was a great addition to 
the picnic. People 
brought board games 
and a Mustang version of 
the yard game 
“Washers.” (Nice job on 

the build, Paul!) 

For the adults there was conversation, food, 
and the usual car related games. We had the 
Slow Drags to see 
which muscle car 
(and a couple of 
trucks) could stop 
the closest to the 
ending cones. Kind 
of like shuffle board 
only with engines. 
Greg won this year. Congratulations. 

We also had the Blind Drivers obstacle course 
and race. Yes, blind drivers! Those aren’t sun 
glasses on Nancy. The navigator gave direc-

tions from the passenger 
side. It was quite humorous 
to watch people giving direc-
tion, I said watch. We had 
hand signals and navigators 
trying to figure out which 

was left and which was right all 
while 
the 

blindfolded driver 
maneuvered 
through a maize of 
cones. I did see a 
few spectators scat-
ter even though all 
were well out of the 
track area. Is that 
the driving or the navigating? Winner, Dennis 
and Missy, with Missy driving. 

There was an award 
for best Hawaiian out-
fit. This was a Luau 
after all. The winners, 
Sam and Vickey Ol-
son.  

We had a few come by to 
look at the cars and one 
new member joined at the 
event. Total we had about 
22 Mustangs and a few 
other vehicles and about 
50ish participants. 

From where I was sitting, which at times was far 
too close to the track, it looked like all had a 
great time. 

Thanks to all for making this a fun event and a 
fun club to be part of. (See Photobucket for 
more pictures) 

 

See you at the 
next event. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

PCMC Board 

Meeting 

2 3 

International 

Mustang Show 

4 

IMM 

Sturgis 

5 
 

IMM 

 

Sturgis 

 

Caffeine/Gasoline 
@ Griot’s 

6 

IMM 

Sturgis 

 

7 8 

Car Show Meet-

ing @ Pete and 

Nancy Free-

man’s 

9 10 11 

End of the 

World Rod Run 

12 

End of the 

World Rod Run 

13 

Ponies at Emer-
ald Downs 

End of the 

World Rod Run 

14 15 

Gen. Meeting 

With Speaker—

Muscle Cars 

16 17 18 

Friday Night 

Dinner—Main 

Garden in 

Puyallup 

19 

20 

Yakima Show 

21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 

Ponies in the 

Park 

28 29 30    

September 2015 

Car Show Registration Reminder 

Any time you register for a car show be sure 

to write out Pierce County Mustang Club ra-

ther than just PCMC. That way we aren’t con-

fused with Pacific Cascade Mustang Club 

when  the host club counts up attendees for 

the club participation award. 
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Ponies at Emerald Downs 

September 13, 2015 

Join Pierce County Mustang Club for breakfast at 9:45 am: 

The Hangar Inn 

16919 Meridian E 

Puyallup, WA 

We will leave there at noon to cruise over to: 

Emerald Downs 

2300Emerald Downs Drive 

Auburn, WA 98001 

 

Cost 

$7.00, or $5 with your Emerald Rewards card 

Children 17 and under FREE, and kids 13 and under must be accompanied by parent or guardian. 

Military personnel with current I.D. receive FREE admission 

There are Food Vendors Available (Optional Cost)   

Or 

 You May Bring a Small Personal Cooler 

You can bet on the Ponies or Just Cheer them on 

 

We are collecting Coloring Books and Crayons for “Caring for Kids” 

For more info 

Contact: Charlene Rivera  riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net 360-459-3993 

Or  

Joanie Nordlund rjnordlund@comcast.net 253-848-0386 

 

http://www.emeralddowns.com/subcontent.aspx?SecID=886
mailto:riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net
mailto:rjnordlund@comcast.net
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Join fellow Pierce County Mustang Club Members for a cool au-
tumn ride. There will be a beautiful drive through our own back 
yard with a mid-way stop for great food at the Bakery. 

 

  When: October 10, 2015 

  Meet:  Panera's at South Hill Mall 

  Time: 10:00 (leaving at 10:30) 

 

Charity Benefit:  

  Bring a sack of potatoes to support  

  Puyallup Food Bank  

 

Questions: Heidi and Paul Geise   nobass4me@yahoo.com 

         Or 
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Centralia Glassworks 

October 17, 2015 

11-1:00 pm 

Meet 9:30 am 

McDonald’s I-5 & 512  

Leave 9:45 am 

No host lunch to follow. 

 

RSVP no later than  

10-10-2015 

For more info contact Missy Willert 

www.maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com 

(253)565-0592 H or (253) 732-0647 C 

$37.50 each for 2 hour 

private lessons  

Make 2 large blown items 

or 3 smaller items 
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  Puyallup Activity Center 

  210 W Pioneer 

  Puyallup, WA 98371 

  5-9:00 pm 

  Join us for an evening of Fun & Frivolity at the PCMC Holiday 

Potluck. 

Club will provide Ham, Turkey, Punch, Coffee,  & Fun 

Please bring a dish/dessert to share: 

A-G: Side Dish 

H-Z: Dessert 

Please bring a “Hot Wheels” Mustang for the Car Show Goodie Bags (Optional) 

Please help support our Charity Toy Drive by bringing a new, unwrapped toy (Optional) 

Gift Exchange—If you would like to participate, please bring a wrapped gift ($20) for each adult 

wishing to join in the fun. 

For those that have children, please bring a gift for them. 

Parking is across the street from the Center before the funeral home. 

Please contact Missy Willert for questions. 

maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com 

(253) 565-0592 (H) or (253) 732-0647 (C) 
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 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS 
       Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support  

of our club & charities. 

 

KORUM FORD LINCOLN 

100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

 

 

LAKEWOOD FORD           HOOKED ON DRIVING 

Lakewood              Beaverton, OR 

253-474-0511            502-356-1764 

 

BRAD HADMAN RACE       PERFORMANCE COATINGS  S & S TIRE 

CARS      Auburn  Puyallup  

Tacoma           253-735-1919    253-536-2676   

253-539-3339 

BURGER RANCH      AMERICAN HOME CENTER GRIOT’S GARAGE 

Tacoma      Puyallup  Tacoma 

253-472-3096      253-841-3600  253-922-2400 

  

METAL MAGIC      THE MUSTANG SHOP  DAFFODIL FESTIVAL 

Tacoma      Kent  Puyallup    

253-472-2235      253-218-0323  253-8404194   

 

CJ’s PET SERVICES     IN MEMORY OF ERIC COBB 

Olympia   Sponsored by 

360-493-1945      Larry & Charlene Rivera 

 

 

MUSTANG RANCH      MAXIMUM PERFORMANCE  GUSTAFSON INSURANCE 

Eatonville      Puyallup  Puyallup 

253-847-2623      253-845-2441  253-848-2400 

 

(CONTINUES ON NEXT PAGE)          

http://www.korum.com/
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GOLD,SILVER & COIN       LAK WOODWORKING  TRIPLE XXX ROOTBEER 

EXCHANGE      Lakewood  Issaquah 

Puyallup      (Monika Kirkland)  425-392-1266 

253-256-4035 

   

EMERALD QUEEN       AMERICAN MUSCLE  ALPHA STEEL BUILDINGS 

CASINOS   www.alphasteelbuildings.org 

Fife   

888-831-7655 

GIG HARBOR KIWANIS      THE ROBBINS FAMILY  RENEGADE CLUB OF WA 

www.gigharborkiwanis.org   

        

BILL NORMAN      RICK & JOANIE NORDLUND  PAUL & HEIDI GEISE  

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS 

(continued) 

Next Meeting:  Guest Speaker-Scot Keller, ACM- 

    “Muscle Cars” 

September 15th at Korum in Puyallup 

Don’t forget to respect the business needs at Korum by parking 

in the back. 

NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by the 

28
th
 of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view the 

library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

